PALM VALLEY CITY COUNCIL

MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 21, 2014
The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 21st day of January  2014 at 5:00 p.m., 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following persons:


Mayor 



John M. Cutney


Council members


Julie C. Martin, Joe Jones







Debe Wright, Bill Werley, Sr.


Absent:



John Widger


City Attorney



Bill Wepfer


City Secretary


Sylvia R. Trevino


Staff Present:



A. R. Garcia, Chief of Police







Rosendo Flores, Waterworks Supervisor

1)  CALL TO ORDER

      Mayor Cutney called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

2)  PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
     Mayor Cutney led the Pledge of Allegiance

3)  PUBLIC COMMENTS

Earline Scott asked if cameras would be placed at Loquat and Tangerine now that the        City was not proceeding with the gate project.
4) MINUTES FOR APPROVAL – DECEMBER 17, 2013

There being no corrections to the minutes, Councilman Werley made a motion to    approve the minutes.

Councilman Jones seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

5) PRESENTATION BY LARRY CROW REGARDING LOST PETS IN THE CITY

Larry Crow, an 11-year resident of Palm Valley, proposed a pet hotline that he would man, possibly up to 10:00 or 11:00 p.m.  The objective would be to provide a link between pets found loose in Palm Valley and owners reporting pets lost.  He gave an example of a lost dog last Sunday without a tag and no means of ID.  The Palm Valley officer was very helpful but the dog ran out onto the Golf Course.  He also touched upon injured dogs.  He recommended that the City pursue a contract with a veterinary clinic for reasonable treatment or euthanasia.  Said treatment could be billed to the owner or the City would absorb the cost.  Mr. Crow offered to pick up lost dogs and place them in metal crates that would be provided by the City.  Such crates would be located at City Hall and he would feed and water the dogs until the owners were located or after three days the dogs could be adopted or placed at a no-kill shelter.  As for funding, Mr. Crow proposed that the lost pet program be partially funded by fines levied to pet owners who allow their pets to escape or run loose.  Another concern expressed by Mr. Crow was insurance (liability) so no one gets sued.
Chief Garcia proceeded to explain what the City  currently does with loose dogs and that is to take them to the Humane Society.  There is no charge to the City but there is a charge to the owner who picks up the pet.  He pointed out the City does have an ordinance for dogs running loose and that ordinance needs to be enforced. He stated that his officers are not trained to handle dogs.

Further discussion followed and Councilwoman Wright stated that there could be enough people in Palm Valley that would foster a pet.

When asked who would provide the food and water, Mr. Crow replied that he would.  All of this information could be published through the City’s website.
Mayor Cutney thanked Mr. Crow and commended him for his proposal but he felt that more information was needed.

6)       LETTER OF ENGAGEMENT WITH LONG CHILTON, LLP FOR AUDITING SERVICES APPROVED

Mayor Cutney stated that the auditing firm has done a good job and it was his intent that the audit be completed before new elected officials take office in May.


Councilman Jones made a motion to approve the engagement letter.

Councilman Werley seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.


7) INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT BY AND BETWEEN THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND TEXAS A & M UNIVERSITY-KINGSVILLE FOR REPRESENTATIVE APPOINTMENT TO REGIONAL TASK FORCE APPROVED

Rosendo Flores explained this was part of compliance with the State.  He added that he had obtained certification as a backflow preventer inspector and that this would save the city some money by not hiring outside inspectors to do the job.  He further added that the TCEQ inspection had revealed two very small findings and those had been corrected.
Councilwoman Martin made a motion to approve the Interlocal Agreement. It was understood that Rosendo Flores is the City’s rep to this Regional Task Force.
Councilman Jones seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

8) LEASE AGREEMENT WITH ELECTION SYSTEMS AND SOFTWARE FOR THE LEASE OF ONE (1) AUTOMARK VOTER ASSIST TERMINAL WITH TRANSPORT CASE FOR USE IN THE UPCOMING CITY GENERAL ELECTION SCHEDULED FOR MAY 10, 2014 APPROVED

The City Secretary indicated that she had been informed by Cameron County that they would not be leasing equipment to the voting entities due to them needing all of their equipment for primary election runoffs.  ES&S is the company that sells the voting equipment to the County and this is the company that would be leasing the AutoMark to Palm Valley.  She indicated that this is the ‘minimum’ piece of voting equipment that an entity must have to comply with the Help America Vote Act.

Councilwoman Wright made a motion to approve the lease agreement.

Councilman Jones seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.


9) ORDINANCE ADOPTED AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 2002-3 TO ADD A PROVISION REGARDING THE OVERHANGING OF LIMBS/BRANCHES ONTO CITY STREETS

Mayor Cutney asked the City Attorney if there was any problem with the legal content of this ordinance.  Mr. Wepfer replied no.  

Mayor Cutney stated that a former resident used to go around cutting the overhanging limbs but there was no formal document in place to do this, therefore the need to have this ordinance in the books.

Councilman Werley made a motion to adopt the ordinance as presented.

Councilman Jones seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

10) DISCUSSION (ONLY) HELD REGARDING A POSSIBLE ORDINANCE REQUIRING WALKERS/JOGGERS/BICYCLISTS TO WEAR REFLECTIVE CLOTHING AT NIGHT
Mayor Cutney indicated that he had been approached about this issue.

Mr. Wepfer stated that there is no state statute that gives a city the authority to do this.  He stated that he had tried to look at it in general from the standpoint of regulating the City’s streets but Texas Municipal League had expressed concern over this.  The problem would be how to enforce the ordinance.

Councilman Jones commented that this should be more an educational approach and it could be on a voluntary basis.  The people could choose to wear reflective clothing on a voluntary basis.
Mayor Cutney directed the Police Chief to be sure to give out safety flashers and have the police officers inform the walkers/joggers/bicyclists to wear reflective clothing at night.

11) RESOLUTION ADOPTED ESTABLISHING POLICY AND PROCEDURES FOR SETTING THE AGENDA FOR CITY COUNCIL MEETINGS
Mayor Cutney reminded the Council that this discussion was previously held at the workshop on January 6, 2014.  The resolution sets procedures for placing items on a Council agenda.  He pointed out that the Mayor does not give up his authority to make the decision what items get placed on the agenda.

Councilman Jones expressed concern over #8 in the resolution, especially with the word ‘discretion’.

Mayor Cutney explained that he, has in the past, given audience members the opportunity to speak on an agenda item but it would be at the Mayor’s discretion in what order they should speak.  He further explained that the ordinance was created from samples from other cities who have adopted these procedures.  He explained, for example, the issue on the speed limit when it was addressed at a Council meeting.  Due to the groups that spoke there had been some criticism and that is why it was necessary to have the procedures established and in writing.

Councilman Werley made a motion to approve the resolution.

Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

12) UPDATE ON YARD OF THE MONTH

Councilwoman Martin stated that the current winners, the Steubers, were very pleased that they were awarded the first Yard of the Month.  The word is spreading and the winners will be featured in the City’s newsletter.

Mayor Cutney suggested adding the criteria for the Yard of the Month on the City’s website.
Councilwoman Wright commented that the citizens need to be trained to go to the City’s website for most information.  

Everyone agreed that this award is a great concept.

13)
  CONSENT AGENDA:
a. Police Monthly Report – December 2013
b. Municipal Court Monthly Report – December 2013

c. Monthly Check Listing – December 2013

d. Monthly Financial Report (budget) – December 2013

e. Investment Report – December 2013

 Councilman Jones initiated discussion on the speed limit sign on Dilworth Road on the curve.  He stated he had previously recommended a yellow caution sign.  He did not like seeing violations on the Police Monthly Report as they related to the speed limit on the curve.  He felt the area is being targeted.
Chief Garcia explained there was an accident on Friday at that location due to a combination of speed and the bad curve.  Councilman Jones felt that a yellow sign would grab more attention and felt maybe such sign would have prevented the accident.

Councilwoman Wright made a motion to approve the consent agenda.

Councilman Jones seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

14)
DISCUSSION HELD ON A CODE RANGER PROGRAM FOR THE CITY     OF PALM VALLEY

Mayor Cutney briefly explained how this program works.  He explained that it is made up of a group of volunteers who go through a training course on what to look for as code violations.  Code Rangers do not do any enforcement.  They serve as extra set of eyes for the City.  The City would be divided into 4 quadrants and a Code Ranger would not serve in the same quadrant that he resides in.   Mayor Cutney was of the opinion that for those houses that are for sale that the realtor who has the listing could be held responsible for the cleanup of that property if it is reported as being overgrown with high weeds and grass.

Councilman Werley questioned if a swimming pool is required to be fenced.  He stated that an ordinance was never passed to account for this.

It was suggested that a list of ordinances be compiled that would require enforcement in the area of beautification and that a survey be included in the newsletter seeking comments from the residents of Palm Valley.

15) BUDGET AMENDMENTS
None

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 6:07 p.m. upon a motion by Councilman Werley and seconded by  Councilman Jones.

____________________________

John M. Cutney

Attest:

____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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